-[image: image1.png]ATAST
o*® A%y

<
‘o, <
LagoRrN

lonia County




Ionia County Great Start Collaborative Executive Minutes
10/10/2017
Present:  Molly Perez (The Right Door), Sally Kapteyn (ICGSC Director), Amy Opperman (GSRP Director), Melissa Stevens (Eight CAP), Jessica Murphy (ICGSC Parent Liaison)
A. ICGSC Business:
· Dr. Stephanie Grant – Trauma Training – The GSC will be partnering with the Ionia County ISD and GSRP to bring Dr. Stephanie Grant in for a Trauma Training on August 20th.  It is scheduled in conjunction with the ISD’s Opening Day but will be open to other interested agencies and organizations.  We will also offer an evening session specifically for Parents and Childcare providers.
· GSC Recruitment Packet – Sally has put together a simplified GSC recruitment packet to give to new members.  Currently the include the Quick Connect Sheet, this year’s Action Agenda, Operating Guidelines, and MOUs.  Members of the Executive Board suggested adding a meeting list, a member roster, and an acronym list.
· New Vice President – Amy Opperman has offered to take the position of Vice Chair of the GSC Board!  She will take over as Chair when Molly Perez’s term is over in 2019.
· Committee Updates
· School Readiness Advisory Committee – Amy – 
· The committee will be focusing on creating a Kindergarten Transition tool for all children entering kindergarten.  A small committee will be put together to work specifically on this project.  They will be reaching out to the locals to help them develop something or to enhance what they are already doing.  Perhaps put together a basic pack for the local districts to personalize.  They would like to start a conversation between Pre-K and K teachers and work to include a parent perspective as well.  The group will be coming together soon to develop a timeline and budget.
· The SRAC will also be offering a Conscious Discipline training for Parents and Childcare Providers on December 2nd at the ISD.  The time is TBD, and a flyer is forthcoming.
· Family Support and Wellness – The Fall Fitness event we were planning didn’t materialize and the committee has decided to plan a Back to School event similar to what Clinton County does.  Sally has spoken to the GSC Director there and gotten copious amounts of information and resources.  The idea for the event will be to get children who need it, ready for school.  Provide backpacks, school supplies, haircuts, gently used clothes, etc.  We would work with different organizations in the county to provide different things, try to do one large event vs. many smaller ones.  Sally had an idea to put vans in the different local districts to collect school supplies (a sort of “Stuff the Van”), and ask different agencies to take different parts.  Molly suggested partnering with ICAN picnic.  We would ask families to register ahead of time, to make sure we are serving the most vulnerable.
· Parent Coalition – Jessica –
· Changed the name of our Parent Coalition Meetings to “Family Fun Nights”.  We have had a lot of interest after sharing the new flyers on Facebook, Jessica has gotten at least one e-mail about it every day since.  The next meeting is October 17th and will be held at the ISD from now on.  We will be decorating pumpkins and starting to learn about the 5 protective factors from Strengthening families.
· We are also looking to form a core group of parents to work on our “Parent Led Strategies”.  They will be given part of the budget to work on something they think is necessary for Ionia County.  We are hoping to have this group put together by November.
· Director – Sally – Going to visit School Social Workers in the local districts to give them a resource packet.  She has also offered to purchase wall organizers to display resources for families in each school.  They have been really receptive.  Next, she will be going visiting with the larger daycare providers with the resource packets and to help get families signed up for the Connections program.  She is also working on getting dates and time lines for large events coming up.
B. November Board Meeting Planning

· Highlight Presentation Ideas-  Agency sharing – Presentations on Early On, the new website, and a video that Sally and Jessica saw at a Connections luncheon about brain development.  All ideas were approved.
· Team building ideas – Sally asked if we wanted to add a simple Team Building exercise to the beginning of the Board Meetings.  Something like asking a person, but non-intrusive question (your favorite restaurant, vacation, etc.) as members introduce themselves.  All Exec Board members approved.
Next Full Board Meeting: November 14th @ Ionia County ISD, Lunch & Networking from 12:30-1:00 PM, Meeting from 1:00-2:30 PM
Next Executive Board Meeting: December 12th @ Sozo’s from 9:00-11:00 AM
